
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – JUNE 18, 2007 

CIDERMILL AVENUE – PARKING PROJECT 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works in consultation with the Commissioner of 
Legal and Administrative Services recommends: 
 
1. That parking be allowed by Permit on Cidermill Avenue between Edgeley Boulevard and 

Millway Avenue for the hours 6:00 am to 6:00 pm, Monday to Friday inclusive, as posted; 
  
2. That a monthly Permit fee of $50 per parking space be approved and program be 

implemented; and  
 

3. That the Parking Pilot project on Cidermill Avenue begin August 6, 2007 and run for a one 
year trial period. 

 
Economic Impact 
 
There would be an impact to the 2007 Pavement Marking Contract.  There will be maintenance 
costs for the purchase and installation of signs and the retracing of the pavement markings in 
future Budgets. 

Communication Plan 

A meeting was held between the Local Councillor’s Assistant, City staff and business 
representatives of Cidermill Avenue on May 17, 2007 to discuss the Parking Pilot Project.  Staff 
will mail out a Notification to all the businesses on Cidermill Avenue advising them of start date of 
the project. 

Purpose 

To report on the Permit parking cost, project term, and other incidentals related to the Cidermill 
Avenue pilot project. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

Council, at its meeting of December 18, 2006 directed (See Attachment No. 2): 
 

“2) That this be a pilot project for a maximum of one year and staff report back 
on the results of the pilot project.” 

 
Traffic Engineering staff reviewed the south side of the roadway to determine the number of 
parking spaces available and the exact limits of the parking area.  It was determined that 35 
parking spaces can be accommodated on the south side of the roadway. 
 
The parking areas will be signed and the individual spaces will be painted.  It was determined by 
the By-Law and Enforcement Services Department that a monthly Permit fee of $50 per parking 
space is required to cover all associated costs with the implementation of this project.  Permits 
may be purchased at Vaughan Civic Centre, Monday to Friday between 8:30 am and 4:30 pm. 
 
 
 



 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This traffic study is consistent with Vaughan Vision 2007 as to ensure enhanced safety standards 
are incorporated in community designs (1.1.2). 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council. 

Regional Implications 

Not Applicable. 

Conclusion 

Staff recommends that the parking pilot project be approved with the proposed permit fees for the 
implementation of designated on street Permit parking on Cidermill Avenue within the limits as 
posted.. 

Attachments 

1.   Location Map 
2.   Council Extract, Item 2, Report No. 46, of the Committee of the Whole, dated December 18, 

2006 

Report prepared by: 

Mike Dokman, Supervisor, Traffic Engineering, ext. 3118  

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
 
 
Bill Robinson, P. Eng.,      Gary P. Carroll, P. Eng., 
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works  Director of Engineering Services 
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